Minutes

 of the

St. Clair County Fire Chiefs
 And
 MABAS Division 32 Meeting
December 6, 2007
Meeting was called to order by President Saunders at 7:08pm.

President Saunders appointed a nominating committee consisting of Don Mueller, Casey Trentman, Dean Juenger and Dave Owens.  The committee will have a slate of officers for the election at the end of the meeting. 
Treasurers Report – Chiefs Account 12,622.13, MABAS Division 32 $4,087.09, for an account balance of $16,709.22.  

Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the September 2007 meeting.  Motion was seconded.  Motion passed. 

Radio operations committee has been put together for the county.  It includes members from Fire, EMS, and Law Enforcement.  The committee will be looking at Dispatch, Tactical, and crossband issues.

EMA – CAD training to start in February.  The EOC project will start just after the first of the year, with completion in 90-120 days.  The county will be receiving a cert trailer thru STARRS.  We will be looking for a place to house the trailer.  Bob will send out information on upcoming CERT training. 

9-1-1 -  The county submitted for a grant for radio’s.  The are still awaiting word

STARRS – Still waiting for Missouri to approve the budget.  Budget requests for 2008 need to be submitted now.  

Virtual EOC – Bob Knight advised that the county board chairman has submitted the MOU to the legal department for review, and the county should be signing the MOU soon.  The county will be putting their information on the EOC after the agreement gets signed. 
SWIC – Spring schedule has been sent out.  The new curriculum will begin with the Firefighter II class that starts in January. 

UID – progress is continuing on getting ID cards issued.  There have been a few issues come up that REJIS has been able to work out.

Discussion was held on participating in the IFCA scholarship program.  Motion was made to approve $500 for a scholarship through the Illinois Fire Chiefs Association.  Motion was seconded.  Motion passed. 
President Saunders recessed the meeting for dinner at 7:33pm.
President Saunders reconviened the meeting at 8:00pm.

President Saunders introduced Ron Schmitt, Tim Elliott, and Grant Evitts from the Illinois American Water Company.  The water company gave an overview of some of the changes that the water company is looking at after the first of the year.  All of the data on hydrants will be moving to an electronic format from the existing paper format.  Just before the end of 2008, the water company will share their data with the respective fire departments.  The water company will be gathering contact information for each department for notifications of outages.  The water company will also be distributing contact information for the water company.  The water company does put trash bags on hydrants that are taken out of service, or new hydrants that are not yet in service.  Question was asked who is responsible for obstacles put within 4 foot of a hydrant.  The water company has been able to work within voluntary compliance for the most part.  There is a state statute that addresses obstacles.  
Discussion was held for 2008 dues.  Motion was made and seconded to make 2008 dues $50.00.  Motion passed. 
Election of officers – The nominating committee presented the following slate:

President – Brent Saunder

Vice President – Lee Smith

Secretary/Treasurer – Tom Elliff

Director – David Owens

Director – Joe Hogg

Director – Lyn Mueller

Director – Bob Belba

Director – Aaron Hoock

MABAS Divison 32 meeting was brought to order at 8:33pm

At the last meeting, Division 32 supported the by law change.  The motion did not pass. 

The dues structure was discussed by a committee.  There is a proposed change that if your department is $50,000 or less, your department will be $10.00.  If it is $50,000 or more,    The recommendation should go to the executive board in February.  Final recommendation will be presented at the January Division 32 meeting. 

MABAS will be auditing the division in early 2008.  We are still waiting to find out what the audit will entail. 
Ultra Rad kits are still available.  

Motion was made for the dues for MABAS division 32 remain at $75.00.  Motion was seconded.  Motion passed. 

Discussion was held on looking at alternative funding sources for the division.  The division and the chiefs association are currently just about break even with the dues structure that is in place.  Motion was made and seconded to appoint Lee Smith to head a committee to make recommendations on alternative funding sources.  Motion passed. 
Motion was made to adjourn at 8:44pm.  Motion passed. 
